
 

BCBC Councillor's Annual Report  
 

Councillor P W Jenkins Ward:  Maesteg East 

Party:  Llynfi Independents  

This report identifies my key activities during the year ending 30th April 2023.  It is provided 
for the information of all constituents and for no other purpose.  The views expressed in 
this report are those of the Councillor and do not necessarily reflect the views of Bridgend 

County Borough Council. 

 
Role & Responsibilities 
 
I was elected to Bridgend County Borough Council to represent Maesteg East on 5th 
May 2022.  I have been appointed to a number of Committees withing BCBC. 
 
I support my constituents in a variety of issues and concerns, this is in co-operation with 
the other elected ward member. 
 
BCBC has provided a number of training and information courses which enable me to 
fulfil and enhance my role as your Councillor. 
 
Further information of my roles, responsibilities and activities can be found by using this 
link: 
Cllr Philip Jenkins 
 

Constituency Activity  
 
I involve myself with many varied clubs and organisations which include OAP halls and 
youth activity. 
 
I supported clubs/organisation in the Community Asset Transfer (CAT) schemes. 
 
I am a member of Maesteg Town Council and have been for over 30 years now. During 
this time the Town Council has expanded its role to enhance the wellbeing and feel-
good factor of our valley. 
 
With my and my colleagues help we have: 

 A summer festival 

 Town centre floral displays 

 A fun run (Keeper of the Colliery) 

 A Christmas parade and light display which is being expanded on year on year 
 
It is unfortunate and disappointing to note that due to the financial constraints placed 
upon our local authority, alongside many others I am unable to action/fulfil all the 
requests or address to their satisfaction my constituents concerns and fears. 
 

https://democratic.bridgend.gov.uk/mgUserInfo.aspx?UID=13742&LLL=0


I can assure you all though that I and others will do all in our power to protect and 
enhance the services we all have become accustomed to.  I will push for investment and 
improvement within our valley to ensure the survival of this valued community. 
 
 

 
Councillor P W Jenkins   Date: 28th June 23 
 

 


